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District Governor Doug Wight’s Message 

Greetings to             
District 4-C5 Lions.  

As I write my first 
column as your 
2018-2019 District 
Governor, I look 
back at the road 
travelled preparing 
for the position. It 
has been a wonder-
ful two years and I 

look forward to serving as your District Governor on 
our “Golden Road of Lionism.” 

It was a short two plus years ago that I decided to run 
for Second Vice District Governor and the voting    
delegates of District 4-C5 cast their votes to elect me 
to that position during the convention held in Reno, 
Nevada.  The first year was spent observing and    
taking as many courses as possible during that time 
in order to expand and grow within our District.  The 
months moved by quickly and before I knew it, April 
2017 came along.  During the convention held that 
year, I was elected to serve in the position of First 
Vice District Governor and that journey leading up 
the International Convention in Las Vegas is now   
history.  During those two years, I gained experience 
following in the footsteps of PDG Kumar Kalagara and 
more recently in the footsteps of IPDG Nick           
McNicholas.  It has been an enjoyable two years 
meeting many, not only within our own District, but 
from throughout California while attending Multiple 
District Council of Governors meetings.  

One of the highlights of this year’s International   
Convention was on Tuesday, July 2 listening to the 
guest speaker, former President George W. Bush. It 
was a full house in the arena with all ears listening to 
a panel type of both President Bush and his Press 
Secretary Ari Fleischer bantering back and forth. 
President Bush stated during his appearance, “You 
don’t know what you can do in life until you try.”  
Those are words you can take to the bank. His        
appearance lasted about an hour.  Immediately prior 
to his appearance on the stage and immediately    
following, Wynonna Judd sang a couple of spiritual 

songs – she still has her strong country western 
voice.  It was a thoroughly enjoyable morning. 

Before the convention, we concluded three intensive 
days of District Governor Elect training sessions and 
on Tuesday, July 3, International President Gudrun 
Yngvadottir was installed as our first woman        
President of Lions Clubs International.  Immediately 
following her installation, President Gudrun installed 
all of the District Governors.  At that moment, a rush 
runs through you. It was an amazing feeling to me to 
be able to be officially installed as District 4-C5’s    
District Governor.  I look forward to serving as your 
District Governor and will be visiting your clubs once 
that schedule has been finalized.  You will hear from 
Cabinet Secretary Jeri Retzlaff soon to verify dates for 
each visit. 

Our newly elected International President Gudrun 
Yngvadottir’s theme is “Beyond the Horizon.”       
President Gudrun is from Iceland and besides our 
common theme of “We Serve,” she encourages all to 
sail a path to new horizons.  You will be hearing more 
from President Gudrun during the upcoming months 
in the monthly Lions Magazine. 

We have some challenges that we are facing, mostly 
in increasing membership and retaining the members 
that we currently have as of the end of June.  We  
anticipated many drops and unfortunately, the clubs 
in the District dropped 116 members from their    
rosters.  We are looking forward to growth in our  
District with new clubs and adding new members to 
the existing clubs in the near future. We hope to be 
able to get back to our 1,500 plus members in the 
District in the upcoming months. 

We will be offering a number of training sessions that 

are in the planning stages.  

Watch for announcements 

soon.  Our first   Cabinet 

meeting is being planned 

by Sacramento Region 

Chair Lynn Ventura.  It will 

be held at John F. Kennedy 

High School  
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DG Doug Wight’s Message Continued 

It will be held at John F. Kennedy High School in Sacramento on August 18, 2018.  Watch for more 
details soon. 

There is lot to do in the upcoming months.  I encourage all members in the District to participate in 
enjoyable and rewarding club projects during the year. When planning your club projects, think 
about teaming up with another club if the project is too large for one club to handle alone.  Please 
share your club projects with all in the District by reporting them to Lions Clubs International.  You 
will soon be seeing the kinks ironed out on the MyLion app and soon you will be able to use the app 
for reporting activities.  While we were at the International Convention in Las Vegas, we saw a  
number of demonstrations on the newly formed app which they promise will make reporting and 
sharing projects easier to use. The existing MyLCI website will continue to be used to report        
activities until June 30, 2019. 

I am looking forward to working closely with the new Cabinet to make the next twelve months the 
best for all. 

While I have shared some information with you so far, please remember that while I am your District 
Governor, you will hear from all of us on the Cabinet that it is a huge joint effort by all to make this a 
successful year for District 4-C5.  We look forward to seeing all of you during the upcoming months. 

All my best to you, your District Governor,  

Doug Wight  
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1st Vice District Governor Sarah Enloe’s Message 

Dear Fellow District 4-

C5 Lions: 

As I begin my first 
2018-2019 message 
as your 1st Vice      
District Governor 
(VDG), I would be re-
miss if I didn’t 
acknowledge a very 
special holiday, the 4th 
of July, that has just 

passed. July 4th has been celebrated as the birth of 
American Independence, with festivities ranging 
from fireworks, parades, and concerts to more     
casual family gatherings and barbecues since 1776.  
Also, it honors all our veterans who paid the ultimate 
price for our precious freedom.  Happy Belated 4th of 
July to everyone. 
 

I would like to thank Immediate Past District         
Governor Thomas “Nick” McNicholas’ for his energy, 
leadership, and commitment to our District during 
the past year.  Furthermore, a big thanks to Lion    
JoAnn, for all her support to the Governor.  Their   
service to our community is inspiring.  
 
Please join Lion Carle and I in congratulating and  
welcoming our new District Governor (DG) Doug 
Wight and his Cabinet for a successful Lion Year 2018
-2019.   We would also like to welcome and thank 2nd 
VDG Cat Gon for joining our District 4-C5 Leadership 
Team.  We are looking forward to an awesome Lion 
Year 2018-2019. 
 

On June 29, 2018, Lion Carle and I, left for the Inter-
national Convention which was held at the           
magnificent MGM Grand Convention Center in Las 
Vegas, NV.  All the various forums, exhibits, and the 
events were held in the huge MGM Convention    
Center.  It was a continuous whirlwind of activities 
from morning until night.  On Saturday, June 30, the 
International Parade was held. The California Lions of 
Multiple District 4 was parade entry 42.  All the     
participants were bused to the parade route location.  
Due to the extreme hot weather, temperatures of 

over 100 degrees, the parade route was only 1/8th of 
a mile long this year.  The MD-4 Contingent was well 
represented with several hundred Lions in our group.  
As DG Doug previously reported, the final plenary 
session of the convention on July 3 was where Imme-
diate Past International President Naresh Kumar    
Aggarwal turned over the gavel to our new Inter-
national President (IP) Gudrun Yngvadottir. During 
her acceptance remarks, IP Gudrun outlined her 
goals that she encouraged all Lions to concentrate on 
in the coming year. The goals are: (1) Retaining     
current members; (2) Chartering new clubs;            
(3) Exploring opportunities for advancement;         
(4) Exploring new ideas and activities; and (5) Trying 
something new and inventive. I encourage everyone 
to support IP Gudrun’s goals in the next year.  If you 
have not attended an International Convention, I 
highly recommend that you attend one in the near 
future.  
 
Just a friendly reminder that the District 4-C5         
Installation of Officers 2018-2019 will be on July 14, 
2018, at the Higgins Diggins Clubhouse, 22490 East 
Hacienda Drive, Grass Valley, CA.  Please see the   
www.District4C5.net website for further details.    
Also, in the next two to three months, there will be 
various District 4-C5 Clubs’ Installation of Officers and 
we are encouraging members of other Clubs within 
the District to come out and support these Installa-
tions.   
 
A friendly reminder to all new Clubs Officers to 
please ensure that you monitor the District 4-C5 
website for upcoming training for new Club Officers 
which will be forthcoming during the months of July 
and August 2018.   
 
Stay cool and be safe. 
 
Sincerely in Lionism,   

First Vice-District Governor 

Sarah Enloe 
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2nd Vice District Governor Cat Gon’s Message 

Greetings everyone from        
beyond the land of OZ ---      
actually, from my make-shift 
office on the Las Vegas Strip.    
 
When I came to the decision 
to make this journey to        
become your Second Vice   
District Governor, way back in 
December 2017, July 1, 2018 seemed so 
far off that I thought I would not to have to 
worry or think about anything for a long, 
long time.  Well, that time has quickly     
arrived, and reality has begun to set in for 
me to become more organized to benefit 
our District.  Time spent arriving at this 
point has been a great training period. 
Watching pro's like PCC Derek Ledda and 
IPDG Nick McNicholas and coupled with a 
variety of trainings conducted through the 
District, Multiple and Lions Club Inter-
national has prepared me well to take on 

the task ahead.  
 
Our District is 
by far, ahead of 
the other      
Districts in     
being a leader 
in innovation 
and leader-
ship.  I will 

strive to maintain our   standing of being 
unsurpassed in those areas while also    
being unafraid to try the new and in-
ventive ideas.  Together, we’ll pursue the 

use of more technology 
(routine to our prospec-
tive members and younger  
Lions members), maintain and  
expand our existing Clubs, 
while bringing in new Clubs in 
our varied communities.    
 
District Governor Doug will be 

anticipating great things from not just   
myself and 1st Vice District Governor       
Sarah, but also from all of District 4C5.  I 
look forward to serving on his executive 
team and hope that you too will feel the 
desire to step forward with new and       
refreshing ideas of maintaining our district 
and launching it to greater heights. 
 
Thank You again for your support.  I prom-
ise to do what is in the best interest of our 
District.  I am looking forward to serving 
beside each of you. Let's make this transi-
tion together for the growth and better-
ment of our District!  Don't forget...to step 
out of your comfort zone and become one 
of our next District team leaders, have 
some fun, and enjoy each other’s         
company! 
  
Best Regards, 
  
2nd Vice District Gov-
ernor Elect Cat  
and the Gon family 
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International President Gudrun Yngvadottir 

My Presidential Theme – We Serve 

Accomplished people from around the world have led 

our great association in its over 100-year     history. 

While each   international president brings a unique 

perspective and       expertise to Lions Clubs Interna-

tional, there has (and always will be) a single constant 

that unites all Lions: service. With this as a guide, each 

president is committed to helping clubs increase their 

service, and as a result, their impact on our  local and global communities. 

 

My Presidential Motto – Beyond the Horizon 

There’s a world of service yet to be reached, even by Lions. During International       President 

Gudrun Yngvadottir’s year at the helm of Lions International, we’ll reach within our district, clubs 

and selves to reach levels of humanitarian good the world has never known. 

 

My Presidential Focus – Harnessing the Power of 1.4  Million Li-
ons 

International President Yngvadottir’s programs and initiatives will focus around four key ele-

ments of Lions International that are important to moving the association forward. 
 

1) Moving membership forward 

2) Increasing leadership development 

3) Promoting the fellowship of Lions 

4) Sharing our stories 

IP Gudrun’s Presidential Pin 
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District 4-C5 Lions at Lions Clubs International Convention 

Dave Stoermer, DG Doug, and IPCT Dennis Kramer 

Merita Sumovic, Cathy and Tom Messier 
PDG Erv Gon 

DG Doug’s MD-4 Graduation Class 

Mark Steffens 
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District 4-C5 Attendees at Lions Clubs International Convention 

2VDG Cat Gon, DG Doug, 1VDG Sarah Enloe,   

Carle Enloe and RC Diana Beer 

PCC Derek Ledda and DG Doug 

CT Sheri, CS Jeri, and PDG Mike Retzlaff 

PDG Andy Anderson, PCC Derek Ledda, RC Diana Beer and DG Doug 
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District 4-C5 Attendees at Lions Clubs International Convention 
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District 4-C5 Attendees at Lions Clubs International Convention 
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District 4-C5 Attendees at Lions Clubs International Convention 

Mary Elizabeth Cammack, 
Downieville Lions 
 
Thomas Ward,   
Loomis Lions 
 
Ford McCoy,   
Placerville Lions 
 
Bruce Porter,  
Embarcadero Lions 
 
Richard Schriver,  
Fort Sutter Lions  
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Erin Boetzer, Canine Companions Puppy Raiser 

Submitted by Lion Helene Smith, Foresthill Lions 

Erin Boetzer was a normal kid playing soccer, riding 

horses, and going to school. But when she got into 

high school her life totally changed.  She was sexually 

assaulted and didn’t know how to deal with the    

emotional distress and the thoughts that went 

through her head. She blamed herself 

and kept her secret hidden and it just 

ate away at her soul. She did things to 

numb the pain and isolated herself 

from friends and family and eventually 

this lead her down a path of addiction. 

She did things that she would never do 

sober.  It drove her family away and 

she lost many friendships.  Eventually 

she got arrested. It took her awhile to 

accept responsibility for the things she 

did and realized it was time to make a 

change. Then she was able to move 

forward with her life. 

She was sent to Folsom Women’s    

Facility which was the best thing that could have ever 

happened to her. While she was there she got a     

second chance at a new beginning. Erin had time to 

discover who she was. She decided to get sober and 

start doing positive things for herself. She took some 

college classes. She wanted to keep busy instead of 

just sitting around wasting time. When she got her 

first set of grades back, she got all A’s. She was 

thrilled. She didn’t think she had it in her. So she    

enrolled for another quarter and continued this     

success with college. When she left prison, she had an 

AA degree and a 4.0 GPA. Not a bad for someone who 

was hoping to at least pass. 

After Erin was at Folsom Women’s Facility for about 

six months, they started Canine Companions for Inde-

pendence (CCI) puppy program. They started with 

two dogs and four women. She was not part of the 

original group, but she was in the next group when 

they expanded the program to six women. To even be 

considered to be part of the program you have to be 

disciplinary free, you can’t have certain crimes and 

you are approved by the Warden. So for Erin, it was 

an honor to qualify and to be chosen 

to work with these dogs. She applied 

for this for this job first because she 

loved dogs and second, she wanted to 

give back to society for everything she 

had taken away from it for so many 

years. 

When Erin was accepted into the    

program she was still discovering who 

she was and didn’t have a lot of confi-

dence due to being judged because of 

the poor choices she had made and 

because she was a drug addict. When 

she met Carly Fermer, the contract 

trainer and Chris Gerard, who helped 

get the prison program up and        

running,  they were very kind and accepting towards 

her. They treated her with respect and made her feel 

like a human being which she hadn’t felt like in 

awhile. They made her realize that not everyone  

judges people and that there are still genuine people 

out there that you can trust.  

And that made her realize also that she needed to 

give herself another chance and to be kind to herself 

and to start respecting herself. 

After working with Canine Companions it helped Erin 

bring out the woman that she had buried deep inside 

because of everything she went through.  

Continued on next page 
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Erin Boetzer Continued 

She went from this weak, broken woman and changed into this strong, 

brave person who changed her life around and was ready to take on 

leadership roles. She got more responsibilities and started training all 

the new girls. The girls could come to her with questions and she 

learned many new tools that would help her when she got released. She 

learned patience, compassion and how to communicate with all differ-

ent types of people. But the most important thing she learned was it 

wasn’t always about her. She also learned to put others needs before 

her own. 

Having Canine Companions in the prison didn’t just benefit the woman 

working with the dogs, it helped the rest of the girls also. The inmates 

would get to see the dogs every day.  And in some cases if one of the 

girls lost a loved one while incarcerated they would bring the pups to 

that girl so she could feel the unconditional love of these amazing dogs. 

It was amazing for the girls training the dogs knowing they could bring 

comfort to someone in such a painful time in their life. 

Erin has been released and her relationship with Canine Companions continues to flourish. They asked her to 

finish raising Ticha II, the puppy she was co-raising in prison.  She was so honored to be asked to do that.       

It showed they believe in her enough and trusted her with one of their dogs. Now she is on her fifth puppy, 

Dern, that she is raising. He is named after their puppy program manager James Dern, which is quite the  

honor. She also has been given the opportunity of being a contract trainer for Canine Companions in San 

Francisco. This means she trains the puppy raisers how to train their      

puppies! Canine Companion has done so much for Erin she wanted to do 

something in return. She was the first person in the country to form a   

community support partnership with a company for the “Give a Dog a Job” 

program. She was able to get two of her local Starbucks to participate and 

now they have fundraising stations set up inside the  Starbucks to help raise 

money for this amazing organization. 

Canine Companions has been such an important part in Erin’s life. They 

gave her a second chance at a better life and kept her away from the       

terrible life of addiction. She is a proud, strong woman that has goals and   

ambition. She has the determination to make not only her life better, but 

for others as well. She now has the confidence in herself to share her story 

with hopes that it inspires or gives hope to others. She feels so blessed to 

have had Canine Companions enter her life. They help change everyone’s 

life that they touch. The people that are associated with Canine Compan-

ions are absolutely amazing. Erin feels so blessed to be a part of this   

amazing organization and family. 

Erin and Dern with Lion Helene Smith 

Erin and Dern with Gold Country Lions 
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Final Centennial Service Challenge Report 

CENTENNIAL SERVICE CHALLENGE BY LCI 
Updated as of 2:30 PM, Jun 29, 2018 

Club Name Zone Youth Vision Hunger Environment Diabetes Legacy 
L1 

Legacy 
L2 

Legacy 
L3 

                    

Auburn 49ers Foothill X X X X X       

Auburn Host Foothill X X X X   5     

Citrus Heights Wolfskill X X X X X       

Colfax Foothill X X X X X   4 3 

Country Club Wolfskill   X   X         

Davis Aggies Gordon X   X X         

Delta Sutter X               

Downieville Sierra X X X X X       

Elk Grove Sutter X X X X   1     

Esparto Gordon X X   X   3 1   

Fair Oaks Host Wolfskill X X X X   1     

Folsom City Host Marshall X   X X         

Folsom Lake Marshall X X X X X       

Foresthill Foothill X X X X X 2 5 1 

Galt Sutter X X X X X 1 1 1 

Grass Valley Foothill Sierra X X X X X 2 1 3 

Grass Valley Gold 
Country 

Sierra X X X X X   1   

Grass Valley Host Sierra X X X X   1 1 1 

Higgins Diggins Foothill X X X X X 4 3 3 

Lincoln Hills Eureka X X X   X 2     

Lincoln Host Eureka X X X   X     2 

Loomis Eureka X X X X X 2 1   

Meadow Vista Foothill X X X           

Mother Lode Marshall X         2     

Nevada City Sierra X X X X X   2 1 

Newcastle Golden 
Spike 

Eureka X X       10 3   

North San Juan Yuba 
River 

Sierra X X X X         

Orangevale Marshall X X X         1 

Penn Valley Sierra X X X X X 1 1 1 

Placerville Marshall X X X X X     1 

Pride of LC Sutter X X X X X       

Rio Linda Wolfskill X X X X     3   

Rocklin Eureka X X X     1     

Roseville Host Eureka X X X X X       

Roseville Sunrise Eureka X X X X X 7 3   
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Final Centennial Service Challenge Report 

CENTENNIAL SERVICE CHALLENGE BY LCI 
Updated as of 2:30 PM, Jun 29, 2018 

52 of 55 (94.55%) Clubs have taken part in at least one of the five areas of service. 

50 of 55 (91%) Clubs have taken part in at least two or more of the 5 areas (LCI #s) 

25 clubs has completed all five areas 

11 clubs have completed all four areas 

10 clubs have completed three of the four areas 

4 clubs have completed two of the four areas 

2 clubs have completed one of the four areas 

 1 clubs have completed none of the four areas 

2 clubs have closed 

Club Name Zone Youth Vision Hunger Environment Diabetes Legacy 
L1 

Legacy 
L2 

Legacy 
L3 

Sacramento Antelope Wolfskill X X X X         

Sacramento Camellia Crocker X X X           

Sacramento Capitol Crocker X X X X X       

Sacramento Embar-
cadero 

Crocker X X X X X       

Sacramento Fort 
Sutter 

Wolfskill X   X           

Sacramento Golden 
State 

Sutter X X X X X       

Sacramento Light Crocker X X X X X 1 1   

Sacramento Mabuhay Crocker X X X           

Sacramento Ma-
harlika 

Sutter X X X X X 1     

Sacramento Metro-
politan 

Crocker X X X           

Sacramento Midtown Wolfskill X X X X X       

Sacramento Nepalese Sutter                 

Sacramento Senator Crocker X X X X       1 

Sacramento Valley Hi Sutter X X X X X 37 17 5 

Winters Gordon X X             

Woodland Host Gordon X X X X X       

Woodland Reveille Gordon X X   X         

Woodland Yolo           
Sunset 

Gordon X X X   X 2 1   

54   51 47 46 38 28 86 49 24 

Engaging Our Youth  51 clubs 

Sharing the Vision  47 clubs 

Relieving the Hunger  46 clubs 

Protecting Our Environment       38 clubs 

Diabetes    28 clubs 

Centennial Legacy Projects – 154 completed (Over 3 years) 

86 Legacy Projects at Level One 

49 Legacy Projects at Level Two 

  24 Legacy Projects at Level Three 
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July 14, 2018 

District Cabinet Officer Installation 

Higgins Diggins Clubhouse 

22490 E. Hacienda Dr., Grass Valley 

$30 per person—Contact Jeri Reztlaff (916) 206-3678 or 

jeri_retzlaff@sbcglobal.net  

5 pm Social, 6 pm Dinner 

Business attire requested 

August 17, 2018 

District Governor Roast for Nick McNicholas 

Roseville Host Lions Clubhouse, 

107 Sutter Ave., Roseville 

$30 per person—Make Check Payable to Roseville Host Lions 

Mail to PDG Carol Ring, 10291 Davis Rd., Wilton, CA  95693 

For information, contact PDG Carol at (916) 687-8605 

August 18, 2018 

District Cabinet Meeting 

Save the Date 

Kennedy High School 

August 25, 2018 

Maharlika Lions 25th  Anniversary 

Hilton Hotel 

2200 Harvard St., Sacramento 

$55 per person—Contact Vickie Debord (916) 524.3452 or 

vadebord@yahoo.com 

5 pm Social, 6 pm Dinner 

Formal attire requested—Best of Broadway theme—Let Us 

Entertain You! 

September 29, 2018 

Lions Education Foundation and Student 

Speaker Foundation Golf Tournament 

Cherry Island Golf Course 

2360 Elverta Rd., Elverta 

$125 per player—includes lunch, green fees, longest drive and  

closest to pin contests and range balls. 

Registration: 7:30 am Shotgun start: 8:30 am 

Contact PDG Andy Anderson @ (916) 687-8133 or download flyer @ 

www.lef4c5.com 

October 4, 2018 

Lincoln Hills Lions Club Foundation 7th Annual 

Charity Golf Tournament 

Turkey Creek Golf Club, Lincoln 

$110 per player—Contact Lion Dave Evans (916) 267-8425 or 

dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

7 am Check-In,  8:30 am Tee Off—Fee includes breakfast, lunch and 

tee package, plus complimentary round of golf from Turkey Creek 

https://www.brainyquote.com/authors/john_c_maxwell
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2018-2019 Cabinet Officer Contacts 
CABINET OFFICERS PHONE EMAIL 

Doug Wight, District Governor (530) 477-0134 dg@district4c5.org 

Sarah Enloe, 1st Vice District Governor (916) 769-8601 1vdg@district4c5.org 

Cat Gon, 2nd Vice District Governor (916) 427-5747 (hm) 
(916) 607-0556 (cell) 

2vdg@district4c5.org 

Jeri Retzlaff, Cabinet Secretary (916) 206-3678 cs@district4c5.org 

Sheri Retzlaff, Cabinet Treasurer (916) 681-9726 (hm) 
(916) 225-0126 (cell) 

ct@district4c5.org 

DONNER REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Diana Beer, Region Chair (530) 477-0134 donnerregion@district4c5.org 

Tim Luckinbill, Foothill Zone Chair (530) 272-7131 foothillzone@district4c5.org 

Jackie Wapp, Sierra Zone Chair (530) 263-2897 sierrazone@district4c5.org 

   DOS RIOS REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Dennis Kramer, Region Chair (530) 662-3896 dosriosregion@district4c5.org 

Dave Stoermer, Gordon Zone Chair (530)402-1818 gordonzone@district4c5.org 

Ann Alvarez, Wolfskill Zone Chair (916) 363-4105 (hm) 
(916) 601-9895 (cell) 

wolfskillzone@district4c5.org 

SACRAMENTO REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Lynn Ventura, Region Chair (916) 837-5682 sacramentoregion@district4c5.org 

Mark Steffens, Crocker Zone Chair (916) 214-8650 crockerzone@district4c5.org 

Zenny Yagen, Sutter Zone Chair (916) 599-6544 sutterzone@district4c5.org 

WASHOE REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Jill Santos, Region Chair (916) 984-9711 (hm) 
(916) 337-2421 (cell) 

washoeregion@district4c5.org 

Bernie Milmoe, Eureka Zone Chair (916) 782-8815 (hm) 
(916) 899-9081 (cell) 

eurekazone@district4c5.org 

Dee Farmer, Marshall Zone Chair (916) 988-2194 marshallzone@district4c5.org 

Continued on next page 
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Pride Bulletin Editor: 

Kitty Kramer 

editor@district4c5.org 

 

Please forward all  

articles and photos (please identify who is in 

photos) by the 7th of each month! 

 

To Qualify for Club District 4-C5 Bulletin 

Contest: 

 

Mail or email your club bulletins to: 

1. Kitty Kramer, editor@district4c5.org 

2. DG Doug Wight, dg@district4c5.org 

3. Cabinet Secretary Jeri Retzlaff, 

cs@district4c5.org 

Share your club’s event flyers to advertise throughout the district!!  Send information to the following: 

1.  Email blast messages—Messages@district4c5.org 

2.  Webmaster—Events@district4c5.org 

3.  Facebook—pr@district4c5.net 

4.  Pride Bulletin—editor@district4c5.org 

2018-2019 Global Action Team and LCIF Coordinator 

NAME PHONE EMAIL 

IPDG Nick McNicholas 
Global Leadership Team Coordinator 

(530) 908-2048 (cell) glt@district4c5.org 

PDG Mike Retzlaff 
Global Membership Team Coordinator 

(916) 681-9726 (hm) 
(916) 225-8321 (cell) 

gmt@district4c5.org 

Lion Donna Prince 
Global Service Team Coordinator 

(530) 305-8077 gst@district4c5.org 

PDG Andy Anderson 
Lions Clubs International Foundation Chair 

(916) 687-8133 (hm) 
(916) 955-3882 (cell) 

lcif@district4c5.org 
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